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awards and appointments

Ray Berggren has been selected
to receive the E-10 Honorary
Member Award for 1978 by Com-
mittee E-10 on Nuclear Applica-
tions and Measurement of Radia-
tion Effects, American Society for
Testing and Materials.

Cullie Sparks has been ap
pointed to a three-year term on
the Scientific Policy Board of the
Stanford Synchrotron Radiation
Laboratory at Stanford Univer-
gity.

Bill Wiffen has been appointed
to the Editorial Advisory Board of
the Journal of Nuclear Materials.

Several ORNL entries received
awards at the 25th International
Technical Communication Con-
ference of the Society for Tech-
nical Communication in Dallas
last spring. Winners were the
ORNL Review (Barbara Lyon,
editor), first prize in house organs;
Oak Ridge by Joe Gollehon,
second prize in brochures: Four-
teenth ERDA Air Cleaning Con-
ference, fourth prize in technical
articles; and Nuclear Safety (Bill
Cottrell, editor), fourth prize in

technical journals. Paul Blakely
has accepted the responsibilities
of Program Chairman for the 27th
ITCC held in Minneapolisin 1980.
In the National Graphics compe-
tition of the ITCC, Charles
Tucker received an Award of
Distinetion and an Award of
Merit for his photographs, and
Bill Clark received an Award of
Achievement for his design of the
brochure Oak Ridge.

Herman Postma has accepted
the invitation of Governor James
B. Hunt of North Carolina to be
one of 13 members on the Board
of Scientific Advisors to the
newly established North Carolina
Energy Institute.

David G. Thomas has been
elected Fellow of the American
Institute of Chemical Engineers.

R. J. M. Fry and R. L. Ullrich
have been appointed to Scientific
Committee No. 40, on the Biolog-
ical Aspects of Radiation Protec-
tion Criteria, of the National
Council on Radiation Protection
and Measurements.

Hanspeter Witschi has been
appointed associate editor of Tox-
icology and Applied Pharmacol-
ogy, the official journal of the
Society of Toxicology.

Liane B. Russell has been
appointed to Committee 1 of
the International Commission for
Protection Against Mutagens and
Carcinogens.

Paul Selby has been appointed
to the Genetics Subcommittee of
the National Academy of Sci-
ences Committee on Biological
Effects of Ionizing Radiation.

R. G. Haire was chosen by the
Robert A. Welch Foundation to be
a Welch Lecturer in its Lecture
ships in Chemistry Program held
this past April.

Domenic Canonico received the
Distinguished Service Award of
the American Welding Society’s
Northeast Tennessee Section.

Tony Schaffhauser has been
named chairman of the Research
Committee of the International
Precious Metals Institute.

Bob Hendricks and Jim Weir
have been elected Fellows of the
American Association for the
Advancement of Science.



